Purchasing Department

FAYE I I E 140 Stonewall Avenue West, Ste 204
Fayetteville, GA 30214

Phone: 770-305-5420

Create YOU.I‘ StOrY! www.fayettecountyga.gov

June 11, 2024

Subject: ITB #2424-B: HIP and Microsurfacing 2024

Addendum #1

Gentlemen/Ladies:

Below, please find responses to questions, clarification, or additional information for the above
referenced ITB. You will need to consider this information when preparing your bid.

1.

N

Received by (Name): Company

Can we substitute the GA DOT specification with the NYS DOT specification NY
Item 417.01 (Heater Scarification) and 417.0101 (Recycling Agent). We can't bid
the job with the GA DOT specification. GA DOT standards are required in this
contract. However, we are open to suggestions to amend the current GDOT HIP
specifications to meet the specific requirements of your companies HIP process. Please
use the provided exceptions page.

If you receive no bids and re-let the project, can you separate the HIPR from the
overlay and let them as 2 separate contracts. We don't bid as a GC. In future bids
we may consider this request.

Will you take cores that the winning bidder can use for mix design testing? Or will
the winning bidder be required to take the cores. Yes, we will provide 2-4” cores.

Can the requirement to begin work within 30 days of receiving the notice to proceed
be waived should the winning bidder want to do the work in early spring and still
meet the June 20th, 2025, completion date? The requirement to begin work within 30
days is hereby rescinded.

What is the total pavement thickness? We need a minimum of 3" to HIPR at 1-
1/2". The existing thickness is between 5 to 77,

Is the HIPR depth 1-1/2". Yes

What is the pavement width? Majority of the road is 24°, one section next to SR85 is
36",

Are there any epoxy or Urethane pavement markings requiring removal. There are
existing thermoplastic pavement markings.

Note: If this addendum is not returned to the Fayette County Purchasing Department or if it is returned not signed,
responding individuals, companies or other organizations will still be responsible for the requirements of this
addendum and the specifications or changes herein.



The opening date for this ITB has not changed. The opening time and date are 3:00p.m,
Tuesday, June 18, 2024. Bids must be received by the Purchasing Department at the address
above, Suite 204, at or before the opening date and time.

The deadline for inquiries has passed, so the Purchasing Department will not be able to
accept any additional questions after this time.

If you have questions, please contact Sherry White, Contract Administrator at (770) 305-5314,
fax (770) 719-5544 or email at swhite@fayettecountyga.gov .
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Ted L. Burgess
Director of Purchasing




